
 

 

 

 
9th May 2019 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
At Kings Meadow Primary School we try our very best to provide all children with a wide 
range of sporting activities. 
 
Slowly, the weather is improving. Warmer days and activity results in sweaty children. 
Therefore, we would kindly request you send your child to school with a simple PE kit.  
 
It would be good, if this kit could be in school on Monday for the whole week and then taken 
home on Friday for a weekly wash. 
 
The kit should include: 
 

1. Pair of dark coloured shorts 
2. A plain white T-shirt 
3. Training shoes  

 
Please do not send your child to school with a football strip as this can cause problems 
between the children. They do not all support the same team. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mr Clayton (PE Co-Ordinator) 


